From: Cody Rice [mailto:rice6a03@verizon.net]
Sent: Wednesday, April 13, 2005 8:58 PM
To: Rjsimonlll@aol.com, ADBROOKS@aol.com

Subject: Re: Response to neighbors issues

Bishop Brooks,

Thank you for your email. I will share it with the concerned neighbors. I know there are a few outstanding issues, so I am sure we will be back in contact. Thank you for your willingness to work on these issues.

Cody Rice
Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner (6A03)

Rjsimonlll@aol.com wrote:
 
Mr. Rice 

I understand you did not get my first email dated March 22, 2005. I tried to open my email and could not resend it. So I am retyping my response to your concerns. In response to the letter of concerns from the neighbors about noise levels in the early morning and  late evening, parking, traffic safety issues associated with my church and affiliated commercial activities. Per your conversation and meeting with Elder Richard Simon, my Executive Administrator. I am informing you of all the things that I have in process to alleviate the concerns of the neighbors.
 
1. Informed my bus drivers not to idle buses.
2. Warned my members not to park illegal.
3. We have a marquee that informs members if they need to move their car.
4. We have parking attendants, to maximize off street parking spaces.
5. We are leasing parking lot from DCTFCU
6. We have permission to park on top of Dialysis Center at 8th & C Street, NE
7. We are working with Sherwood Recreation Center at 10th G Street, NE for the overflow.
8. We have two Sunday morning services 9:00am,11:00am to alleviate parking pressure.
9. We have moved Sunday evening service up from 7:00pm to 4:00pm.
10. We have cut our weekly services from four to one night a week.
11. We have moved up our one week night service on Wednesday from 8:00pm to 7:00pm
12. I have warned my members about outside after service volume.   
  
However I cannot police the streets and be responsible for wrong way driving, and car alarms. I believe that we are doing all we can to maintain the quality of living for our community. 

  
Bishop Alphonzo Brooks, Pastor

